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HAWAII STATE EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMISSION
MEETING # 136 Friday, December 13, 2024, from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.
Hybrid Meeting at Homer A. Maxey International Trade Center, 521 Ala Moana Blvd., Pier 3 
and via Zoom
Attendees

Voting:	Elizabeth Galvez for Kathleen Ho, Deputy Director of  Environmental Health; Chris Takeno, Dept. of Transportation; Mary Alice Evans, Office of Planning and Sustainable Development; Greg Takeshima, Dept. of Agriculture; Carlton Yamada, Honolulu County Local Emergency Planning Commission (LEPC); Abraham Mohr, Kauai County LEPC; Gerald Kosaki, Hawaii County LEPC; Chad Pacheco,(for Jeff Kihune), Greg Jenkins, second alternate),  Maui County LEPC, Jonathan Chin, Department of Business Economic Development & Tourism; and Yuana Lu, Thompson School of Social Work and Public Health Studies, University of Hawaii

Non-Voting:  	Sharon Leonida, Isaiah Kela-Pacheco, Adam Teekell,  Michael Pereira, Dept. of Health, Hazard Evaluation and Emergency Response (HEER) Office;  Sherri Eng, Navy Closure Task Force Red Hill; Shawn Carrier, Navy Region Hawaii,   Bill Jones, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA);  Andrew Kenrick, Pipeline Safety; Matthew Nishimura, Marc Moriguchi, Hawaii Healthcare Emergency Management; William Marhoffer, US Coast Guard-ORRT; Daniel Nguyen, Center for Disease Control/Dept. of Health; Bob Harter, City & County of Honolulu; Derek Leong, MSRC, Tara Sutton, Director of Community Engagement, Red Hill.

1.   The meeting was called to order at 9:00 am by Elizabeth Galvez.
· Introduction of attendees were done on Zoom and in person.
· There was a motion to approve minutes from meeting #135.  Motion to approve was accepted and approved.  


2.   LEPC Updates:
  2.1    Hawaii County: Gerald Kosaki, LEPC Chair
LEPC meeting was held on November 20, seven (7) members, no quorum was present.



2.1.2   Training:  
Five fire personnel attended Continuing Challenge; their reports were submitted to the LEPC.
2.1.3   Incidents:
There were no major hazard material (HazMat) incidents.

2.2	Kauai County: Abraham Mohr, LEPC Chair
            Last LEPC meeting was on September 5.
2.2.1   Training:
		Funds were used for a Peer support training that three (3) personnel attended 
		on Maui.  This program assists first responders with dealing with job related 
		issue, such as, mass casualty, line of duty death, individuals or groups in crisis.
		There was a HazMat IQ class for the captains.
The department has a HazMat Refresher course soon.
New recruit class will be coming up next month
There will be a HazMat working group on December 17th.
	2.2.2	Purchases
Kauai Fire will be purchasing gas monitors for each engine and for their prevention bureau. 
New Mule (all-terrain vehicle), for HazMat unit will be purchased from Grant money.  
	2.2.3	Incidents
		There were no hazmat calls. 
2.2.4	Next LEPC meeting will be on January 9, 2025.    

2.3       Maui County: Jeff Kihune, LEPC Chair
Jeff is unable to attend, Chad Pacheco served as the primary alternate, Greg  Jenkins will be the second alternate.  
    Last LEPC meeting was October 4, 2024.
2.3.1   Updates:
Sharon e-mailed the power point on the US Navy report on the closure of Red Hill. 
Dates will be set for the 2025 HSERC meeting.  Tara Sutton with the University of Hawaii will be doing a presentation on the establishment of a Registry on the long-term health effects from Red Hill, and the services that are  being provided.
USCG Chief Raphael Sadowitz mentioned the Area Community meeting for October 29, 2024. One of the discussion items will be Marine Environmental Hazards.  
LCDR Michell Rice oversees all pollution incidents. She handled the vessel that ran aground on Sugar Beach.  Once pollutants are removed from the vessel, it is turned over to the state. State On-Scene Coordinator (SOSC) Mike Pereira is working with Department of Land and Natural Resources (DLNR).
Budget report from the County Finance show a balance of $77,511.38.  LEPC’s record shows a balance of $118,440.94.  They are checking on the discrepancy.
	2.3.2   Training:
Bill Jones from the USEPA will be conducting training and touring of the Honolulu Harbor area during the week of the next HSERC meeting on December 11th, 12th and 13th.  
There was a HazMat Technician Training provided by Deans of HazMat, funded through U.S. Department of Transportation, Hazardous Materials Emergency Preparedness (HMEP) grant. 
Two technicians were sent to Continuing Challenge Hazmat conference in September.  Alikae Apana attended and spoke about a class on “Stinger” training and, would like to request a class be done on Maui.  He also recommended the Hazard Categorization training.  SOSC Pereira is also in talks with other agencies and companies about the “Stinger “operations.
	2.3.3   Incidents:
Propane leaks at the Harbor Lights Condominium.  June 30th, leak in building C, July 17th, leak in building A, also requested to check building C.  
September 11th, propane leak at 1837 Piihana Road.  Gas line was shut off by fire and county hotline was called.
September 16th, AirGas store at 365 Hanakai Street, has a tank leaking CO2.  Fire and Airgas representative identified and stopped the leak.
September 26th , ACE Hardware, muriatic acid container had leaked onto spray paint cans causing them to explode.  Hazmat 10 used soda ash to reduce the ph to neutral. Damaged and undamaged products were separated, and tarps were used to protect them from the elements.  The store contacted a company to do clean up.  
Next meeting is scheduled for January 16, 2025.   

2.4       Honolulu County:  Carlton Yamada, LEPC Chair
Last LEPC Meeting on December 10, 2024 at the Federal Fire Department HQ.
Fifty-three in-person attendees and three on-line.
2.4.1	Presentations:
Conrad Higa from Hawaiian Electric Kahe Power Plant, HECO, and Critical Infrastructure Protection, CIP Operations Manager, gave an overview on K.L.E.A.N, Kapolei Local Emergency Action Network.   
	
Paul Sanders from Department of Homeland Security, Cybersecurity, and Infrastructure Agency, (CISA), provided an overview on the Chemlock Program.  Primary focus on facilities that are small and medium-sized businesses that store toxic precursors – that cause death or serious injury through inhalation and may not have in-house security expertise or the resources  to devote investing in dedicated security staff.
	CISA is also interested in working with facilities that possess flammables – such as butane or propane. 
	They have a special interest in facilities that have explosives and explosive precursors that could be used to create an explosive device such as hydrogen peroxide or ammonium nitrate.

	Andy Kendrick of Kendrick Consulting LLC, provided a presentation.
	He announced updates to the Federal regulation for pipeline operators that involves enhanced liaison with local emergency response organizations.
	There are new updates on Notification of a Potential Rupture.
	Criteria for Pipeline Operators:  Unanticipated pressure loss, unexplained flow rate change or malfunction, notice of release or fire in the immediate vicinity of the pipeline.  
This notice can be done by field personnel or utilities, the public, local responders, or public authorities.
The DOT expects operators to respond and make notifications prior to   conducting an on-scene verification of the potential rupture. 		

US Coast Guard, MST 1 Blackwell provided a quarterly report on incidents 		they have responded to. 
	This includes; marine environmental response, number of pollution cases, 		overview on various exercises.
There was a government initiated, unannounced exercise in American Samoa. 
There were three industry planned spill response exercises. Frist one was at Par    Hawaii, second at Marine Spill Response Center (MSRC), third was with Hawaiian Electric Company.

	2.4.2	Events, Pre-planning activities:
		HFD HazMat assisted HPD with the 52nd Honolulu Marathon.
		Pre-planning was done at Ho’Ohana Solar Farm and Battery Energy Storage   
		System (BESS),in Kunia (161 acres).
		No water source was identified for the BESS property. 
		Carlton mentioned an electric vehicle fire off of Dillingham and the problems 
		of having it towed and disposed of. No disposal or tow company has an open 
		space to isolate these type of batteries.
		Carlton had received an e-mail from Assistant Chief Craig Uchimura from 
		Honolulu Fire asking if there had been any discussion about the need to have 
	BESS systems report as Tier II facilities.  This would include having a facility 
	emergency response plan. Liz mentioned that Sharon will look into having 
	facilities such as BESS systems submit Tier II.
LEPC Meeting dates for 2025 are:  March 18, June 17, September 16, December 9, 2025.


3. Joint Disaster Medicine and Public Health Ecosystem – Red Hill Registry: Tara Sutton 
Tara Sutton is the director of Community Engagement for the Red Hill Registry.  Her presentation will be on building Hawaii’s Resilience, the Red Hill Registry and the University of Hawaii’s commitment to Emergency Preparedness. 
The University of Hawaii received an award to establish the Red Hill Registry to track Long Term Health Outcomes of the 2021 Water Contamination and offer support and access to resources to help community members impacted by the Red Hill incident,  
She is here to answer questions about the project and how the Registry is developing as they move forward.
The significance of the University of Hawaii in the joint Disaster Medicine and Public Health Ecosystem is very important.  This network enables UH to contribute and benefit from this collaborative approach in disaster readiness and public health emergencies across the nation.  
Slides showed the various partners of the UH system that are in the Registry.
Ms. Sutton explained the goals of the Red Hill Registry and how it would be done.  She also identified the stakeholders that are involved with this project.
She has begun outreach to gather insights from many different perspectives. 
Other slides were Red Hill Registry Development, Summery of Round 1 Focus Groups, and their website.  This has a tab for employment opportunities for the public.  
The Funding Structure was explained and the different agencies, government departments, foundations, and health services were identified.    
Additional information on what agencies, and departments makeup the National Center for Disaster Medicine and Public Health, (National Center), NCDMPH.
NCDMPH, supports the federal government to establish and maintain a joint science and education program in disaster medicine and public health for all executive departments.
The slides on Center Focus, Current Strategy, Ecosystem Partners, Roles and Expectations, also Leveraging the Ecosystem explained how everything would work together when there is a need.  


4.    Marine Firefighting Workshop Results Summary: Chris Curatilo, Tetra Tech
.  Forty attendees and others were on line.  Chris gave an overview of the     
   workshop held on August 22, 2024 objectives.  
Objectives. The State to date has inadequate resources.  Consensus from attendees that there is a need for plans, policies, procedures and protocol. 
The Coast Guard is working on a National Level Plan.  The draft Marine Fire Fighting Guidebook could be issued by the end of 2024.  We would need to make changes to adapt  it to Hawaii’s needs. 
The agencies and organizations in and around Hawaii have limited capabilities. Cost of equipment and supplies needed are a major problem. Funding is a major concern. Several individuals are interested in training for certification.
Moving forward, we need to develop something we can use.  Work with the Coast Guard as they update the area contingency plan for Marine Fire-fighting. 
We can get the templates and integrate what we have here in Hawaii into them.   Bill Marhoffer added more information about the Maritime Security Committee and the Contingency plans.      
.
5.      Status of Stinger Operation for Emergency Response to Tank Trucks in Hawaii
   Michael Pereira, On Scene Coordinator HEER Office:
   Mike contacted  various fuel vendors and the companies that would respond   
   to an incident involving a fuel tanker accident.  It was difficult to determine 
   who and what the response would be. Mike used slides to describe how the   
   Stinger would remove fuel from a tanker and fuel would be transferred to    
   vacuum trucks.
   Par Hawaii has ordered and received some training props and is open to 
   having discussions about training.  They are still unpacking the equipment.
   


6.       USEPA Updates including current handouts when available: Ben Castellana
Region 9 will be doing a reorganization in 2025.  Currently they have only 11 On-Scene Coordinators (OSCs), on duty.  There are four new OSCs’ in training and four new ones that were just hired. It takes three years of training to get on the phone roster.  
They are doing out reach on Lithium-ion batteries based on lessons learned from several responses in different regions, including from the Maui fire.  He explained about Emergency Support Functions (ESFs) #10 and #3 responses and duties.  
They are rebuilding the Facility Response Plan (FRP) program for region 9.  and plan over the next several years  to do more inspections. There are lots of retirements and with retirements are losses  of expertise among the OSCs.  They expect to do a Red Hill Closure inspection along with Superfund, on the FRP side (DCAB enforcement), in the next calendar year.
There are lots of training available such as, Hazardous Waste Operations and Emergency Response (HAZWOPER),  Radiation, Lithium-ion batteries and more, that EPA is willing to assist with.
Contact EPA for help with Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act (CERCLA), Oil Pollution Act (OPA), other clean up issues.
National Response Center (NRC) phone is 800 424-8802. 

7.        HSERC Financial Report, Tier II Division of Funds:  HSERC, LEPC
Sharon explained the collection of fees from Tier II facilities and, how much each LEPC will be receiving.  LEPCs voted to accept the percentage split.  HSERC Voting members approved the releasing of the funds to the LEPCs’.


8.      Hazardous Materials Emergency Preparedness (HMEP) Report Updates: Harold Lao
Harold has nothing to report.

 
9.       Updates from the Health Department: Elizabeth Galvez                                
Liz gave an overview of the different trainings and meetings that the EPA offered during the week.  


10.        Announcements from other Agencies:  HSERC, LEPC
NOAA gave their contact as: response.restoration.noaa.gov and that  training opportunities are available.    

Bill Marhoffer – U.S. Coast Guard (USCG), is retiring in seven weeks. Working on Area Contingency Planning Hand book.  This is based on EPA Inland Zone Area Contingency Plan. It has been expanded and other topics added. This was designed for the Coast Guard members at the Marine Safety Units who are responsible for managing area committees and developing and maintaining the area contingency plans.
This book will be available to all area committee members.  There is a draft that he has made comments on.  After talking to other agencies, he will be adding on more comments.
Bill spoke about updates to the revised Hawaii Dispersant Pre-Authorization Plan.  He would like to see this completed.  


11.         Open Forum: Public comment on issues not on the agenda:     
                      There were no comments.

12.          Next HSERC Meeting is scheduled for March 14, 2025.
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